Minutes of Bedford Bicycle Advisory Committee
Wednesday, 11 May, 2001

attendees: Jean Hammond, Joel Parks, Ray Ruetenik, Charlie Schwerin, Mark Siegenthaler

Meeting began at 7:30pm

June Minutes: approved as submitted

Continuing:

1. Signage:
Mark will follow up with Rich Warrington about progress on Safety (1st priority) signs first proposed in 1999, most recently during meeting 5/22/2001.

2. Crosswalks:
Concord Rd. crossing at Warren Av. still worn out.  Joel will call Rich

3. West Bikeway:
no status report.  Joel will try to see if DPW has taken any simple steps to improve the surface, and bring this up with Rich if not.

4. Sidewalk passability:
Ray & Charlie attempted a survey in late June to identify the sidewalks overgrown and otherwise blocked.   Mark clarified that while the DPW has the authority to prune, they do not have the resources.  Also, the sidewalk committee has been discussing this and one possibility they have reportedly been working on is to work with scouts and obtain homeowner's permission to clear obstructing growth.

5. Bridge St. path:
Ray & Rick Reed are scheduled to meet with Wellco property manager on 7/12.

6. Committee Vacancy:
no vacancy! Welcome to Jean Hammond who has been sworn in.

7. Planning Board:
no report

8. Depot Park:
Ray reported FBDP income and statistics from Freight House operations.  Jim Shea came and answered questions.  Volunteers to staff the Freight House on weekend shifts are still needed.

9. Bedford VIP Guided Bike Tour:
We need to clarify our mission and goal(s).  Is this a media event or an educational opportunity for participants?  If we expect to attract those who haven't bicycled recently, we should make sure we have options for ending the ride at any point, alternate transportation, etc.  Route should be modular?  Possible participants:  selectmen, DPW, police, school dept / principals, board of health, etc?  (planning, fire, ??) Annual event?

10. Promoting Youth Biking:
this is a large topic and planning requires organization of categories/areas of focus, and agreement on tactical approaches.  The following categories of involvement were identified:
(Action Item:  please think about and write down your thoughts for discussion at next mtg.)

· bike safety clinic - ongoing; need to correct poor attendance, especially this year's numbers

· jr. high / high school - "pre-driver" training using bicycle to understand traffic laws & flow; ideally this becomes part of the regular school curriculum

· driver's ed - cyclist awareness addition to curriculum; Christo driving school have indicated willingness to pursue this; 

· safe routes to school - obviously need parental buy-in at the individual level to achieve usage, but in any case preferred routes should be identified and safety improvements pursued

· health benefits - establishing fitness early; may be a lever for gaining active support from Board of Health?

· Parents as booster group

· improving parking at all schools (including Davis, although staff and community users are target there rather than youngest students); Ray & Charlie documented full bike racks at Job Lane School /June

· Traffic enforcement - motor vehicle speeds are generally too high; harassment is too common and under-reported 

BBAC meeting adjourned 9:30pm, next meeting 8 August 2001
Joel M. Parks

BFMB meeting - deferred

